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This document provides a summary of the key changes between City of Shasta Lake’s (COSL) 
current Wildfire Mitigation Plan (WMP) (dated March 1, 2021), and COSL’s prior Wildfire 
Mitigation Plan (dated January 1, 2020).  As part of its 2021 submission to the Wildfire Safety 
Advisory Board (WSAB), COSL provided an Informational Response document, which 
responded to each of the recommendations made by the WSAB in the Guidance Advisory 
Opinion for the 2021 Wildfire Mitigation Plans of Electric Publicly Owned Utilities and 
Cooperatives, issued on December 15, 2020.   
 
This document is intended to simplify the process of reviewing COSL’s current WMP, but does 
not represent a comprehensive identification of every single update to COSL’s WMP.  Further, 
this summary is not part of or a supplement to COSL’s WMP.  Therefore, a full review COSL’s 
wildfire mitigation efforts should be based on the actual WMP and Informational Response 
documents.  
 
 
Section IV: Wildfire Risks and Drivers Associated with Design, Construction, Operation, 
and Maintenance 
 
Changes were made throughout Section IV (at 8-11) to expand upon the basic cause-effect 
relationships between potential wildfire ignition sources that result from foreign objects 
contacting electrified assets.  

 
 

Section V: Wildfire Preventative Strategies 
 
Changes were made to Part B (at 13-14) to incorporate the electric department procedure used on 
days designated as an “extreme” operating condition. 


